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Statement from NYPSC Chairman William M. Flynn 


"Competition in New York's telecommunications market has delivered important benefits to millions of consumers, and this Commission has played a crucial role in promoting the goals of the Telecommunications Act of 1996.


"Yesterday's decision by the U.S. Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia reversed the decision-making authority of states delegated to them by the FCC in the Triennial Review Order (TRO). However, the Court recognized that the FCC may turn to states for factual information, advice and policy recommendations.  The New York State Department of Public Service, industry representatives and other interested parties have already made significant progress in developing the underlying factual record that will be needed to analyze the issues set forth in the TRO and left standing by the Court.


"Therefore, we will continue to be actively engaged in gathering relevant data and factual information as part of our analysis of the state of the competitive market in New York.  At the end of the day, no matter who makes the ultimate decision – whether it is the FCC or the states – this factual data and analysis will be a critical component of our efforts to advance the competitive market within the framework articulated by the FCC and the Court."
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